Beechwood Medical Practice Patient Group Meeting
Minutes Tuesday 6th February 2024 at 6pm 

Attendees: - Susan Lucas; David Rowe; John Lawrence; Pat Foster; Monica Grizzle; Sarah Monteith & Sarah McKay 

1. Welcome to the meeting, introductions, and apologies.
Trisha Jackson; Alan Pound; Sylvia Rae; Barbara Davies; Pawel Capik; Donna Comley – not able to attend. 
2. 	Matters arising from the last meeting 
SR had spoken to SMc earlier today re patient group charitable donations money.  It was agreed that Sylvia should send £100 to each of the three charities we wanted to support this year:  Marmalade Trust; Blood Bikes & Childrens Hospice SW.   
E-consult & internet booking that was raised in the last meeting was discussed further, SM confirmed no plans presently to change any access systems via phone.	Although we will be looking at a new phone system in the coming months.
3.	Update from Healthwatch/ One Care PPG representative 
	
Pat Foster -Healthwatch booklet – what has changed at your GP surgery – you can find it on the website.
Healthwatch Bristol is going out for tender again – some discussion around if they should stay combined as BNSSG or back to smaller localities. Biggest thing healthwatch has been hearing about recently is lack of NHS dentists.
National Patient participation groups were supposed to get up and running. One Care were going to help facilitate this, however, we understand there is no money to  drive this work currently.
ICB strategy document was talked about – one of the things they plan to do is build a workforce who are healthy, not sure how they are going to deliver this. The ICB will also be looking at reforming their dental strategies.

Pat had also circulated an ICE Inner City Locality Partnership Newsletter (ICE Bristol Locality Partnership Newsletter - January 2024 (cloud.microsoft))

Question about where GP practices get our funding? – some of it comes from NHS England and some of it comes from BNSSG Integrated Care System (ICS). We also get some public health money from Bristol City Council (smoking, drug misuse, sexual health). 

4.	Feedback/Discussion items from patients
Community Pharmacy Consultation Service (CPCS) – referrals process discussed and explained how, with patient consent, your demographic details will checked via a national data system (same system that we use for logging covid vaccines) and then a template completed for any assessment or treatment instigated by the pharmacist – reports do come back to the practice to advise you were seen and if medication issued etc. They can see very limited information around your records – i.e. if giving a flu vaccine, it will show when your last flu vaccine was – to ensure not given twice in same season.


Timing for meetings – SMon canvassed all present if they have any views on timings of the meeting. This is your meeting, and we are happy to accommodate day and times that you want. Suggestion is that we continue with the 6pm slot for  summer months/lighter evenings and winter/darker nights try and earlier start i.e. 4pm. 
Next meeting will be 6pm in May and lighter evenings, so hopefully will have a few more present so can ask again.

Liver scans at GP practice – this was something SL had raised as she knew someone who is at a neighbouring practice who was offered a liver scan.  SM confirmed that there is a service run from BRI – focus is for early detection of liver cancer in patients who might not normally engage  - BRI provide a fully trained specialist nurse and equipment and we would have to give them a room and facilitate booking process and provide them with a PC – they have a strict criteria of pts who could be invited for a scan (called a Fibroscan) – quick and instant result and next steps explained, takes about 20 mins per person.  We are looking to try and get clinics up and running from April 24 if we can find space. Also, if the patient attends they will be given a £5.00 Tesco voucher – the voucher comes from the Hep C foundation (not NHS funded) 

5. 	Practice updates 
	
We have been finding recruitment very challenging – Good news is that we have just appointed two new nurses who will help replace hours lost within the team when Hannah and Amanda left in 2023.  We will also be providing a four month placement for a final year nursing student and have made arrangements for some bank nursing hours to help support the team prior to the start date for the new nurse employees.

Dr Kirsty Murdoch – will be returning to full duties this month.

Dr Goodfellow, our registrar, is going off on maternity leave shortly.

Group sessions for diabetes education – we are starting to invite some pts to group sessions – premise is that the nurse leading the session will come and speak to each pt individually and discuss the patient’s most recent test results.  There will also be more common sharing of health educational materials, videos and recommendations around healthy eating and exercise.  There is felt to be a benefit for those attending in the peer support they will receive and opportunities to discuss how others manage their common condition. Pts must consent to attend and to ensure that confidentially is respected.  If patients do not wish to engage with group sessions individual nurse reviews will still be an option.

Closure of Boots pharmacy – Staple Hill has now closed. The Boots pharmacy at Fishponds Primary Care Centre is due to close – (17th Feb) we have raised concerns with the ICB and the knock-on effects it is having on the other local pharmacies. We have no further news to share as at the date of PPG meeting.
	
6.	Date for next meeting – 
Tuesday 14th May 2024 – 6pm in the Seminar Room, Fishponds Primary Care Centre
NB Subsequently changed to 21st May at 6pm.
